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Typically, safety training happens when a new 
employee is hired. Mattson says that employee train-
ing is challenging because every company has employ-
ees at different skill levels. New hires at Fabtech Systems 
receive the company’s safety manual and go through a 
four-hour safety orientation program. During the orien-
tation, Mattson evaluates the employee’s skill level and 
instructs him or her on the proper use and safety of each 
machine. He has a checklist of topics to discuss, such 
as where first-aid supplies are located, how to report 
injuries, how to use a dust mask, and how to work with 
and use chemicals safely. At the end of the orientation, 
Mattson requires the technician to sign a document 
indicating that he or she has attended this training. He 
also addresses safety in daily morning meetings and by 
requiring weekly facility inspections. Each week, a dif-
ferent employee completes the inspection so everyone 
develops a safety-conscious eye.

Mattear also stresses the importance of documen-
tation. For example, he encourages the use of injury 
logs not only to ensure employees are properly treated 
but also to protect the employer from possible law-
suits from injured employees. An injury log can be as 
simple as a quick note—dated, signed, and filed in the 
employee’s personnel record—about why the employee 
needed a Band-Aid.

“From the point of view of an attorney…the first ques-
tions they ask are: ‘Does that technician have the proper 
training to operate this device? Who trained them? 
Do you have a training log? How do I know he got the 
proper training because he says he didn’t,’” Mattear says. 
“The lawyers will just eat you apart…. I’ve been in that 
situation and it’s not a great situation whatsoever.”

He adds that safety programs need to be enforced. If a 
technician fails to wear a respirator when required, there 
should be a reprimand. “There needs to be some teeth 
there,” he says.

“If I were to give any professional advice to the labs 
across America,” Matter concludes, “it is to embrace the 
opportunity to start a thorough safety program. Reach 
out to your friends in the field and find out what they 
have in place. This doesn’t have to be high tech.... Just 
get something going. Because when that lawyer finds 
out that you have nothing, you’re going down a different 
road than if you had something.” O&P EDGE

Linda M. Hellow is a freelance writer in Centennial, Colorado. She can be reached at 
lindahellow@gmail.com
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Technician Safety…continued from page 32

Technician Brandon 
Fuchs strings resin 
while wearing  
latex gloves.
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